
6th December 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

I can’t believe that we are fast approaching the end of autumn term. What a jam-packed term we have 
had, full of fun, learning and festive cheer.

Our school value this half term is bravery and I have seen lots of children show this as we continue to 
practise for our Christmas production, The Amazing Advent Calendar. This year, it was discussed in the 
school council that our older children wanted to do a bigger play with bigger parts, so we listened, and 
the older children are taking the lead. I have been so impressed with the children’s enthusiasm and 
dedication in learning their lines and getting into their roles. I hope you enjoy watching it as much as we 
have creating it. A big thank you to Miss Tuffin and Miss Hutchins for all their hard work organising and 
leading this, we really appreciate it!

Continuing with Christmas, the school tree has arrived and is twinkling away in the hall. Your children 
are busy making decorations for it which they will bring home for their own tree on the last week of 
term. We look forward to welcoming you in school for some Christmas crafts on the last afternoon of 
the autumn term – Thursday 19th December – 2 – 3pm. Please note the change of date from Friday 
20th to Thursday 19th – we hope this does not cause any inconvenience.

I hope that you enjoyed reading your child’s school report and meeting with their teacher at parents 
evening this week. We hope that you found the time with your child’s class teacher useful and enjoyed 
seeing their work. If you were unable to attend, please contact the school office in the next few days to 
arrange another time to talk to your child’s teacher.

When the Christmas break arrives, I wish you and your family a magical, restful break and a happy, 
healthy new year!

Warm regards,
Mrs Marshall

Our school value for this half-term is:     Bravery

         We encourage children to think about what bravery means to them and how they 

can show bravery in their day-to-day lives. Whether it’s trying something new, standing up 
for what’s right, or being honest, bravery helps our children grow. Teachers will discuss 

bravery in assemblies, and you can support this at home by talking to your children about 
examples of bravery they admire.

**********
          



December
Mon 9th – Sugar bag donations to school on Monday please
Tue 10th – 9.30am Christmas performance at the New Frost Hall
Wed 11th – Year 4 start swimming lessons
Wed 11th – 1.30pm Christmas performance at the New Frost Hall
Thu 12th – Whole federation Hippodrome visit. Please confirm your consent and make your 
donation on the Arbor parent portal
Wed 18th - Christmas dinner. The menu will be ordered for all pupils. Please contact the office 
if your child wants to bring their own packed lunch
Thu 19th – Christmas activity afternoon – 2 to 3pm – DATE AND TIME CHANGE
Fri 20th – Wear Christmas non uniform to school
Fri 20th - END OF AUTUMN TERM – early finish at 1.15pm
January
Wed 8th  - Back to school
February
Wed 5th – Year 3 start swimming lessons
Fri 7th – Maths Number Day – a fun-filled day focused on maths challenges and activities.
Tue 11th – Safer Internet Day – a day dedicated to promoting safe, responsible use of the 
internet
March
Tue 4th – Sponsored pancake flip
Fri 7th – Come dressed as your favourite book character and a visit from Tom Brigglestone (P4C 
workshop)
Thu 13th – Curriculum Enrichment Day
Mon 17th – Year 5 & 6 puberty talk
Mon 17th - Neurodiversity Celebration Week

Please follow the link below to see term dates for 2023/24 and 2024/25
Foulsham Primary - Term Dates & Calendar

Pre-school parents –The closing date for applications is 15th January 2025. The closing date for 
applications is 31st October. Full guidance is available on Admission to reception classes - 
Norfolk County Council

Diary Dates – Spring Term 2025

Happy Birthday

The following pupils celebrated their birthday during 
the month of October, November and December

Happy Birthday to You!
Zizi, Esme-Jayne, Brydy, Tommy, Sophie, Harper, Elliot C Evie, Beth, 

Lily G, Daniel M, Tyger, Harvey Ph, Ella, Lydia and Louis

https://www.foulshamprimary.org.uk/for-parents-carers/term-dates-calendar/
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/norfolkfirstadmissions
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/norfolkfirstadmissions


- Please remember to name all school uniform and 

return unknown items to class.

- Please check lost property for missing items.

- Please ensure you ‘top up’ and book your place onto 

Twilights. Wrap around care is very popular, and we have 

a maximum membership of 12 pupils per day. Please ask 

at the office if you need support with the parent portal.

- Please ensure dogs (except for assistance dogs) are not 

brought onto the school grounds.

- You can also read the newsletter on the school website.

If your child is unable to attend school, please remember to 
ring or email the school office before 8.45am 

office@foulshamprimary.org.uk
01362 683389

mailto:office@foulshamprimary.org.uk


We raised £131.80 to support children 
in need. Thank you for your continued 

support. 

Follow this link for more information:
Help with living costs (norfolk.gov.uk)

https://csapps.norfolk.gov.uk/csshared/ecourier2/fileoutput.asp?id=54504


What have we been learning in Betye Saar Class?

In reception, our topic has been ‘once upon a time’ where we have been looking at 
lots of different fairytales. We have listened to lots of different stories and enjoyed 
retelling them in our small world area. This has been fantastic for our 
communication and language development. In year 1 and 2, our topic has been ‘lets 
explore the world.’ This has been focussing on using a map and compass directions 
to look at different places in the world. We have also started looking at the equator 
in relation to the North and South Poles.

In maths, reception have been looking at numbers 1 – 5. We have been practising 
counting with one-to-one correspondence and looking at how we can partition each 
number into smaller ones. We have also looked at shapes that link to each number 
such as a circle, triangle, square and rectangle. In year 1 and 2, we have finished our 
unit on measurement with length and height and we have now moved onto shape. 
We have been having lots of fun describing the properties of 2D and 3D shapes. We 
do need a little bit more practise with using a ruler to draw different shapes.

In literacy this half term, our book is a non-fiction book all about The Great Fire of 
London – I cannot believe how much our year 2 children have remembered about 
this significant event from their reception school year! We have been learning about 
what London was like back in 1666 and the types of jobs people had – we used role 
play to help us infer how people would have been feeling. We have been learning 
lots of facts to help us with our final write – a fact file.

In science, we have been looking at habitats, which has been very popular. We have 
been focussing on a woodland habitat, so we have been able to do lots of learning 
outside in the woods. We have seen different animals in the woodland and thought 
about where they get their food, water, and shelter from.

Finally, I am SO proud of how brave and confident each and every one of the 
children have been in our Christmas production. It takes so much confidence to even 
get up on the stage let alone put themselves forward for speaking part. They have all 
been fabulous and I’m so proud to be their teacher each day!

Mrs Marshall



Andy Warhol Class

xx



What have we been learning?

Salvador Dali Class







Monday 9th December
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